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· Better late than never!
It will be no surprise to most of our readers that the supply of Redcar Walkers has dried up somewhat over the last few months. There are various reasons for this. Firstly, I have been at work and time has been at a premium. Secondly, I was collecting club subscriptions for 2011(Not always as easy as you might imagine but we have got there) and thirdly I was organising a minibus and teams for the National 10 miles at Coventry.

I am pleased to know that some people actually read this publication. At the National 10 I was asked by lots of competitors when the next edition would appear. Most of OUR members NEVER say they have read it or even confirm that they have received it. Well, here it is! Enjoy and don’t expect another one too soon! Any reaction or response would be much appreciated. An article for the next one would be even better. The only member to submit an article so far has been Dave Fereday. Perhaps southern members would like to contribute. Obviously in their case it would not be about beer as they only have wine bars with posh chairs in down there.  
· Redcar RWC finishes second in the Winter League to CIU
In the final Winter League race at Drighlington in horrendous conditions with a howling gale, Redcar RWC put in a sufficiently good performance to secure second place. With most of our members now interested in longer distances, the allure of the Winter League has waned somewhat so we had fewer competitors on the road than normal.
1. 

Paul Evennett 


50-07

9. 

Mark Byrne


64-17

10.

Angela-Maria Paddick

65-28

12.

John Paddick


68-14

Nineteen walkers started. Most times were affected by at least two minutes by the wind. Mine just avoided a personal worst.

In the overall league standings after the last of six races Redcar were second to York CIU, 399 points to 347 with other teams much further back.

Our counting four over the series was: Marion Fawkes, Angela-Maria Paddick, Paul Evennett and me. 

· Redcar Walkers pick up medals in the Northern 10 miles

Many congratulations to Paul Evennett for winning the men’s race and to Karen Wears for winning the women’s event. Helen Starling was second woman and Mark Byrne was fourth man. Personal bests for Karen and Helen are good to record as they come on the back of serious training over the winter. Paul recorded 78-34, Mark 100-59, Karen 95-36 and Helen 107-45. Helen’s effort was at least a three minute PB if not more!
· Redcar has TWO second placed teams in the National 10

On 6 March our long return journey of 400 miles really paid off. The women were second in their race and the men were also second. We expected the women’s team to do well but the silver medals for our men were unexpected.

Women

5

Karen Wears


94-54

Personal Best
8

Angela-Maria Paddick

105-41

9

Helen Starling


107-58

Leicester 280, Redcar 278

Men

4

Paul Evennett


78-07

21

Martin Fisher


100-49

26

Mark Byrne


102-59

28

John Paddick


106-39

Personal WORST

Yorkshire 257, Redcar 249, Surrey 237, Leicester 235, Ilford 231, Birchfield 224

It is interesting to note that between all our walkers we only got two red cards, even though there were some disqualifications and the ‘naughty’ board was filling up fast. Mark Byrne was awarded one red and the other was for me as I trundled along producing yet another magnificent personal worst. This all means that our coveted ‘Jonathan Edwards’ (Hop, skip and jump) trophy has not yet been awarded because nobody has had DQ since it was presented to the club in the Autumn. 

After the event when I really was very weary, all I wanted was a cup of tea. Karen was getting served at the counter and I was delighted to see that she was buying TWO cups so I would not have to queue. Seconds later my anticipation was dashed when she informed me that the second one was not for me at all. Can anyone guess who it was for? 
· REDCAR NOW RECOGNISED AS THE BEST OVERALL CLUB IN THE UK
It was announced at Coventry that for 2010, Redcar RWC had won the Thayer Trophy which is awarded annually to the best overall club putting women’s and men’s national championship results together. The trophy will be presented later in the year so we may get a chance of a Gazette photocall.
This is not bad at all for a club that has been described by one dedicated official as more of a social club than a race walking club.

· THE SALTBURN SANDBLASTER 10K and Novice Walk Survives
We are delighted to announce that Harry-Gamble Thompson has volunteered to organise the Sandblaster Walks and Run. Harry is a very experienced organiser so we are sure that it will go well. The event will be in August. This is an important fixture for our club because we make a lot of money and make many local people very happy, including Dave Jones, Marske, New Marske and Saltburn Council, Mr and Mrs Dodds at the Marine Hotel and all the spectators.

· THEY HAVE NOT HUNG UP THEIR TRAINERS OR DISAPPEARED!
I am delighted to be able to confirm that Dave Jones and Ben Wears are fit and well. They have not disappeared, resigned or given up. I understand, however, that one of them has been going snowboarding. I can promise you all that they both have specific targets and I am informed that they are training with real purpose. They will no doubt burst out onto the racing scene when nobody is expecting it. Where or when? Who knows? So, to all those who asked about Dave and Ben at Coventry, be on your guard! You will not have warning of their arrival! I have no doubt that they will PERFORM with distinction in a Redcar vest when they decide to make an appearance.

· MATTHEW WILLS WINS TOP DOG AWARD
Many congratulations to Matthew. He has won a top dog award at Cruft’s with one of his Bedlington Terriers. Matthew is one of our newest members but he has been missing from training for quite a long time. First it was the shooting season and more recently the dog show. As Matthew must now be very rich we ought to tap him up for some funding for our new club and camel house. We are more likely to get it from him than from the local council! They just seem to want to waste what they have on what Joe Public does not want. A vertical pier for Redcar will be a complete waste of money and an eyesore just like the Angel of the North that was imposed on us (probably by the south of course)! Incredibly, some of our members seem to believe the hype about these things and even profess to like the Angel. For me, the only time it had any artistic merit was when it had black and white stripes painted on it and a number 9 on its back. It should be removed now and sold for scrap. Perhaps they would like it in the south. In front of Buck House would be ideal! Coming back to Matthew, we hope that we will see you on the road again sooner rather than later, with or without dogs. 
· FIXTURES

27/3/11
20k
Northern
Leeds Met


17/4/11
Jeff Ford Races
Sheffield
All distances and ages








+ Northern 10k
1/5/11
20k
RWA

Ilford – Redbridge Cycle Track

14/5/11
15 miles

Chorley – Lancashire WC
30/5/11
35/15k
Northern
109th Bradford Whit Walk

30/5/11
20k
UKA

Olympic Test Event and UKA

19/6/11
5k
BMAF

Horwich

19/6/11
10k
Club Championship - Provisional

23/7/11
10k
Dunnington Gala

6/8/11
20k
Simister – Lancashire WC

20/8/11
30k
BMAF and Midland – Coventry

If you want shorter races please consult the fixture list at racewalkuk. Please remember that to enter the Northern 10k at Sheffield or 35k at Bradford you must firstly enter to the race promoter and then send your northern entry to Mick Hague. NORTHERN ENTRIES CLOSE TWO WEEKS BEFORE THE EVENT.
Thank you all for your support,

Please join me for another good season with this social club that does a bit of race walking,
Best wishes,

JohnP
